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31 March 2021 
 
 
 
General Manager, 
Policy Development, 
Policy and Advice Division, 
Australia Prudential Regulation Authority 
1 Martin Place (Level 12) 
Sydney 
NSW 
2000 
 
By email: insurance.policy@apra.gov.au 
 
 
 
Dear General Manager, Policy Development and Policy and Advice Division at APRA, 

 

Re: Comments on APRA’s discussion paper: Integrating AASB 17 into the capital and reporting 

frameworks for insurers and updates to the LAGIC framework. 

 

We are writing on behalf of Insurance Australia Group Limited (IAG) to provide comments on the discussion 

paper, issued to the industry by APRA on 25 November 2020 (‘discussion paper’), regarding its intentions on 

how AASB 17 will be integrated into the capital and reporting frameworks for insurers and other updates to 

the LAGIC f ramework.  

IAG as a member of the Insurance Council of Australia (ICA), has also contributed to the discussions 

supporting the comment letter that will be submitted by the ICA on behalf of its members. The points raised 

in this letter provide due prominence to those areas of greatest significance to IAG. 

We appreciate the efforts made to date by APRA in providing details on the direction and potential changes it 

is considering for the integration of AASB 17 into its capital and reporting frameworks and we welcome this 

opportunity to provide feedback on the proposal set out in your discussion paper to insurers. We have also 

been encouraged by APRA’s proactive industry outreach and its engagement on material issues through 

various forums across both the actuarial and accounting professions. 

As part of APRA’s future plans, we would encourage APRA to consider undertaking a post-implementation 

review subsequent to the integration of AASB 17 into the capital and reporting framework and to seek 

industry feedback at that future date. This would help facilitate the assessment of any further refinements 

and the remediation of any unintended consequences not identified at this stage. 

As set out in our response, we would encourage APRA to continue to allow the appropriate capital relief for 

the protection that whole-of-account quota share reinsurance arrangements provide and we are supportive 

of  any refinement to the capital standards to address other related inefficiencies or double counting that 

currently exists at an industry level. 
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Appendix 2: Regulatory Adjustment Example 

 

 




